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February 18, 2016 
 
Historic Landmark Commission 
City of Austin 
Post Office Box 1088 
Austin, TX  78767-8865 
Sent via E-mail 
 
Re: 812 Theresa Avenue 
 
Dear Chair Galindo and Commissioners: 
 
Preservation Austin urges you to reject the demolition permit requested for the house located at 812 
Theresa Avenue. Instead, we suggest initiating a 180-day demolition delay so that the owner can 
explore options that include an addition to the home.  We would be happy to work with the property 
owner to explore other options than demolition. 
 
This property is a contributing structure to the Old West Line National Register Historic District and was 
built around 1910. According to city directories, several generations of Wattinger family occupied the 
home over many years. Jacob J. Wattinger co-founded the Wattinger Brothers building firm with his 
brother. Subsequent generations of the family also worked in the construction firm. The H.E. Wattinger 
Co. was likely a descendant of J.J. Wattinger and built the Austin History Center and Travis Co. 
Courthouse in 1930. 
 
Preservation Austin supports options that would ensure that 812 Theresa will remain intact. At a time 
when many properties are under development pressure, we believe this structure merits consideration 
for protection.   
 
For 60 years, Preservation Austin has been the leading protector of Austin’s diverse cultural heritage 
through the preservation of historic treasures and places. As such, we believe that preservation of this 
unique resource celebrates our past, enhances livability and a sense of identity for our city. 
 
We urge you to support the request of the neighborhood and delay demolition of this property to give 
all involved an opportunity to seek an alternative. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
President, Preservation Austin 

 


	001358C2
	DOC
	DOC000
	Support Letter 812 Theresa

